HATHERSAGE PARISH COUNCIL
Minutes of a Parish Council Meeting held at the Methodist Lounge,
at 7.30 p.m. on 4th February 2014.
	Present:
	Councillors P Mander (Chairman); H Rodgers ; B Hanley ; D Jackson; R Olle; J Shuttleworth; T Wain; 

	In attendance:
	Outseats Parish Councillor B Gordon; CF Cave (RFO); AP Jones (Clerk); District Councillor J Bevan; PC I Harrison and 2 members of the public.

	174/13
	
	Apologies for absence were received from Councillors S. Richardson, J. Wedgwood and District Councillor Jean Monks.

	175/13
	
	There were no variations in order of business. 

	176/13
	
	Cllr. Olle declared an interest in any Planning matters. 

	177/13
	
	Public Participation

	177/13
	.1
	A member of the public made representation that Councillors had made a mistake/misunderstood the Planning Application NP/DDD/1213/1138 (retrospective) for development at Broadwood Farm which had been considered in the January meeting. It was asserted that the new building was not intended to be a separate dwelling, and that the application was not retrospective, and it was not intended as a holiday let. Councillors reiterated their concerns about ‘creep’ of development into the green belt. It was pointed out that the planning application stated ‘retrospective’ and the architect’s letter in support of the planning application specified that it would be used as a ‘holiday let.’ The member of the public pointed out that they had an alternative option to extend the existing property less sympathetically. This was considered further – see Planning below.

	177/13
	.2
	PC I Richardson gave a police report for January. There had been reports of suspicious vehicles although nothing had been substantiated. There had been 2 thefts from the same property, a business premises which had been broken into through a back window and items stolen including a table from the yard. Enquiries are ongoing.

	177/13
	.3
	A member of the public represented Hathersage Hope Valley Cycle Group and outlined the plans to provide a cycle route from Hathersage to Hope Valley College enabling Hathersage students to cycle to college more safely. The Council broadly supported the aim to make cycling in the area safer for all users, but there were some concerns about the connection from the main route into the village, and also some of the road crossings on the route. HPC are also looking at encouraging cycling in the village.

	177/13
	.4
	D. Cllr Jacque Bevan made it clear that current cuts discussions at DDDC put the current pool funding arrangements in the firing line, with a reduction almost inevitable as DDDC will be restricting expenditure to their statutory duties.  It was resolved that Cllr Jackson will contact Peter Foley, Director of Community Services on behalf of the Swimming Pool Committee to ask for support for the pool.  D. Cllr Jean Monk’s report had been circulated.

	178/13
	
	The Minutes of the meeting of 7th January 2014 had been circulated and were approved and signed by the Chairman.

	179/13
	.1
	Planning Application NP/DDD/1213/1138 (retrospective) for development at Broadwood farm was considered. The Clerk was instructed to write to Planning Service asking for any planning approval to be conditional on the property not being split at any time in the future. 

	179/13
	.2 
	Planning Application NP/DDD/0114/0043; No. 1 The Paddocks. Extension and alterations to dwelling. Erection of new double garage and access off private drive with adjoining store/sun space adjoining the garden. This application was considered and the Clerk was instructed to write to Planning Service that HPC felt the development was too big for the plot of land. 

	179/13
	.3
	Planning Decisions – none to report.
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	180/13
	.1
	The RFO’s report and monthly accounts, as circulated were approved. 

	180/13
	.2
	Accounts for payment of £4,197.76 incl. VAT of £345.83 which had been previously circulated and scrutinized by Cllrs Rodgers and Wain were approved.  

	180/13
	.3
	It was resolved that Cllrs Rodgers and Hanley will scrutinize payments at the meeting on 4th March 2014 starting at 7.00 p.m. 

	180/13
	.4
	It was resolved that HPC would pay a £150 fee to Barber Harrison and Platt for advice as to HPC’s VAT position relating to the funding of the Solarium works.

	180/13
	.5
	It was resolved that unallocated funds would be reinvested in a 90 day higher interest account.

	180/13
	.6
	It was resolved that the Pool Café Rent be reviewed in accordance with the formula in place to take effect from the review date of 1st December 2013.

	
	
	(Business was suspended to deal with KGF agenda, then resumed)

	181/13
	
	Swimming Pool Committee 

	181/13
	.1
	Cllr Jackson reported that the Swimming Pool Committee had met on 14th January. Minutes had been circulated and were received by HPC

	181/13
	.2
	Key points – An energy efficiency audit of the pool was being carried out by the Environmental Technology Team from Nottingham University. 

	181/13
	.3
	There was to be a meeting with representatives of the Heritage Lottery Fund at the Pool next Thursday 13th February at 11.00 a.m. which available Councillors from the Swimming Pool Committee would attend. It was clarified that due to restrictions imposed on Grade II listed buildings, HPC would not be seeking Grade II listing for the pool at the present time.

	181/13
	.4
	Jon Staniforth, organiser of the Hilly Triathlon had submitted their car parking arrangements as requested and the SPC had considered these acceptable and that the Pool booking could go ahead. The Clerk would communicate this to Jon and Mike Wellington, and also let Peter Leppard know for the JTC.

	182/13
	
	Recreation Committee

	182/13
	.1
	Cllr Mander reported that the Recreation Committee had met on 21st January and the Minutes had been circulated and were received by HPC 

	182/13
	.2
	Following the January site meeting there had been a further meeting between Cllr Rodgers and Liz Rumsey, Chairman of the Bowling Club to resolve the issues concerning the Bowling Green Gate which needs to be wide enough for a tractor to access the green for maintenance. The Clerk will also make sure the Skate Park Group are aware so that the Bowling Club needs are taken account of during the Skate Park Development.

	182/13
	.3
	Paul Hulbert has been appointed Project Manager of the skate park project and is liaising with Free Style to get the development underway. A programme of works is being put in place. 

	182/13
	.4
	Cllr Mander advised the Parish Council that after the January Recreation Committee meeting, a letter had been sent to the Chair from a resident on Oddfellows Road complaining that she had not been sent the Skate Park Consultation Report. It appears that the resident understood she was included in the consultation exercise because of a letter she had signed objecting to the skate park in principle in October 2012 (minute 101/ October 2012). The Skate Park Open Meeting had not taken place until 9th March 2013, and residents were invited to attend and put their comments in writing to the Clerk following that event. Eight people had responded but the resident in question had not put in any comments and was therefore not included in the consultation exercise. There were other points in the letter which will be taken to the next Recreation Committee after which the Chair will respond.
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	183/13
	
	Clerk’s Report/Correspondence.

	183/13
	.1
	Wider Peak Cycle Strategy Consultation. This document had been circulated and was noted.

	183/13
	.2
	Review of New Model Standing Orders and Financial Regulations. Cllrs Mander, Jackson, Rodgers and the RFO had met and put together 2 documents adapted to suit HPC based on the recommended DALC models. These had been circulated. It was resolved that Cllrs needed more time to consider the details. This to be an early item on the March HPC agenda.

	183/13
	.3
	DDDC had advised that the Casual Vacancy can be filled by co-option. The Clerk reminded Councillors that it would be entirely in order for Councillors to approach possible interested members of the Hathersage Electorate.

	183/13
	.4
	Hathersage Hall Business Centre had offered use of their meeting room free of charge for 2014. It was resolved to accept this generous offer and meetings will be in the Business centre from the 11th February Swimming Pool Committee Meeting. The Clerk will put notices on the notice board and in Hathersage News. 

	183/13
	.5
	The Clerk had circulated an email from Paul Bowyer asking permission to build a shed on the Car park which is Parish Council property.  Cllr Mander had visited the site and discussed the proposal with Paul Bowyer. It was resolved that HPC had no objection provided all other co-tenants give approval, and that all other statutory approvals are acquired. The Parish Council recommended that he asks for free pre-application advice from PDNPA which is only available until 31st March. The Clerk will email Paul to this effect.

	184/13
	
	Outseats Parish Council

	184/13
	.1
	The January OPC Minutes had been circulated. Cllr Jackson had attended and reported on points of interest. OPC were not in favour of the HPC suggestion that additional public toilets be built in the car park due to costs. The H4H Group are writing to 116 businesses in Hathersage to ask for support.

	184/13
	.2
	Cllr Hanley will attend the February meeting of OPC.

	184/13
	.3
	The Community Governance petitions had now been collected and checked by the Clerk against the Electoral Register. Over 230 names were verified, with some still unclear (under age, changed address, Outseats rather than Hathersage). Councillors will obtain the additional signatures required before the March HPC meeting and the Clerk will send the completed petition to the Monitoring Officer.

	185/13
	
	Village Matters

	185/13
	.1
	Fire Station Closure. Several Councillors will attend the combined Parishes meeting on 15th February and continue to vigorously oppose the closures. Particular objections will be made regarding the Nursing Home and Elderly Peoples Residences in the area.

	185/13
	.2
	The Caretakers Reports had been circulated.

	185/13
	.3
	The Clerk had written to residents of properties which had hedges alongside public footpaths and reminded them that it was approaching the ideal time of year for cutting back and maintaining clear access. Noted.

	185/13
	.4
	Parish Room Windows. This is carried forward to the March agenda.

	185/13
	.5
	Band concert – Cllr Rodgers is awaiting information from DDDC for this to be organised. 

	185/13
	.6
	Minor Maintenance Grant – This will be dealt with by the RFO.

	186/13
	
	Burial Ground Committee

	186/13
	.1
	Ros Hession of DDDC has moved arrangements forward for the consecration of additional land at the Burial Ground with an expectation that the consecration can take place in April. Noted.
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	187/13
	
	JTC.  The formal consultation notice has been received for Double Yellow Lines to be put on Station Approach and roads near, as previously communicated. The Clerk had been advised by DCC that it would be more effective to agree to the existing proposals (even though HPC would prefer the lines be extended further) as any further objections would delay matters considerably, and it would be preferable to have at least the lines on the proposal. It was resolved not to object to the proposals.

	188/13
	
	Heart for Hathersage. Cllrs Mander, Rodgers and Jackson will attend at the bank on Friday 7th February a.m. to obtain the deeds for the Parish Council land involved in the development. The Clerk will contact Simon Lowe of Dales Housing to inform him that the Parish Councils solicitors are still Cockertons of Bakewell.
There is a meeting/presentation of proposals for the H4H development at the Hathersage Hall Business Centre on Tuesday 18th February 5.30pm to which all Councillors are invited. As many as are able to will attend. This meeting will precede the Recreation Committee Meeting on the same evening at the same venue.  

	189/13
	
	Memorial Hall. There had been a meeting on 6th January. Cllr Hanley gave a brief report. Cllr Wain will represent the Parish Council at the next meeting on 3rd March.

	190/13
	
	DALC circular 1-2014 and other appropriate items have been circulated.

	191/13
	
	The date of the next meeting was confirmed as Tuesday 4th March 7.30 pm at the Hathersage Hall Business Centre.  Cllr Olle gave her apologies in advance.

	192/13
	
	Items for information or for the March agenda.

· Community Governance

· Standing Orders

· Financial Regulations

	
	
	

	
	
	The meeting closed at 9.38 p.m.
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